

本试卷满分150分,考试时间1

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分) 听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题, 从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时

间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. Why does the woman seldom go to the zoo?
 - A. She hates the long way there.
 - B. She dislikes the animals' smell.
 - C. She's busy with her business.
- 2. How does the woman probably go to work at present?

A. By car.

B. By bus.

C. By bike.

3. Where will the man go first after class?

A. The theater.

B. Mr. White's office.

C. The library.

4. What does the man have for breakfast sometimes?

A. Fried cakes.

B. Fried rice.

C. Noodles.

5. Who will probably take care of the dog?

A. Nancy.

B. Jason.

C. Mark.

第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、 B、C、T个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前, 你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答 时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What does David like watching on TV?

A. Soccer games.

B. TV plays.

C. News.

7. Who also has the same hobby with David?

A. The man.

B. The woman's brother. C. The man's brother.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. What's the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Father and daughter.

B. Mother and son.

C. Brother and sister.

9. Who is in the yard?

多巻・ A10联盟2021级高二上学期开学摸底联考・英语(牛津版) 试题 第1页 共10页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



二个选项

少钟的时

2

上,考试时间120分钟。请在答题卡上作答。

A. The man.

B. The woman.

C. The man's grandfather.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. Which camp will the man sign his kids up for?

A. Amazing Artists.

B. Under the Sea.

C. Adventure in the Forest.

11. What is "Potty training"?

A. A safety training. B. A camp training.

C. A toilet training.

12. How much will the man(pay)

A. \$200.

B. \$210.

C. \$220.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. When will the man arrive at the hotel?

A. On December 23.

B. On December 24.

C. On December 25.

14. How long will the man stay?

A. For one night.

B. For two nights.

C. For three nights.

15. How much will the man pay in total?

A. \$590.

B. \$1,080.

C. \$1,180.

16. What kind of room does the man book?

A. A room with twin beds.

B. A room with a double bed.

C. A room without a view of the ocean.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. How long was Michael missing?

A. For more than 3 hours.

B. For more than 5 hours.

C. For more than 9 hours.

18. Who found Michael?

A. A student.

B. The police.

C. A neighbor.

19. Where was Michael found?

『多巻・A10联盟2021级髙二上学期开学摸底联考・英语(牛津版)试题 第2页 共10页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



u liver.

B. On the street.

C. In an empty house.

20. What was Michael doing when he was found?

A. He was sleeping.

B. He was crying.

C. He was playing.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

Borrowing Rules of Some Public Libraries

General Borrowing Rules

Borrowing Periods

- *3 weeks for books and magazines
- *2 weeks for new books
- *1 week for entertainment DVDs
- *1 week for documentary DVDs
- *3 days for new DVDs (with stickers)

Renewals(续借)

W. W.A. All items except DVDs, Interlibrary Loan items, and new books may be renewed once if no one is waiting for them. Renewals may be made by calling 794-4244 ext. 4721.

Limits on Borrowing Rules

Adults (18 and over) may borrow

*30 items total from any of the Vineland, Bridgeton, and Millville libraries

724

.055, . . . <u>U</u>

Aged Aldrews

the extra year Mary the

James Mila day 19

- *5 books from Vineland Public Library on any one topic for 3 weeks
- *4 entertainment DVDs for 1 week
- *4 documentary DVDs for 1 week
- *6 magazines for 3 weeks

Slove the operate ... First-time borrowers are limited to 2 items.

Children (17 and under) may borrow

- *30 items total
- *3 books on one topic
- *4 videos or DVDs
- *6 magazines

Fines

3

- *15 cents per day for adult books, magazines and music CDs
- *35 cents a day for new books (14-day loan from the New Book shelves)
- *\$2.00 per day for overdue videos and DVDs
- *10 cents per day on children's materials and Audio Books
- *10 cents per day on all other library materials

多卷· A10联盟2021级高二上学期开学摸底联考·英语(牛津版)试题 第3页 共10页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



13

Parties of

Borrowers are responsible for the replacement cost of any damaged or lost items. A \$3 processing fee will also be charged.

21. How long may a borrower keep a new DVD?

A. Three days.

B. One week.

C. Two weeks.

D. Three weeks.

22. Who borrow only two items one time?

A. Adults.

B. Children.

C. New borrowers.

D. Ones damaging items.

23. How much will a borrower be fined if he keeps a new book for 16 days?

A. 15 cents.

B. 30 cents.

C. 35 cents.

D. 70 cents.

В

Around 60 young students from colleges in Britain participated in the Wokstar 2022 contest, with the final six battling for the top prize in Liverpool's Lu Ban restaurant. Jean Claudine Villaneuva, a 29-year-old student at Middlesbrough College in northeastern England, became the first Wokstar winner.

For over 20 years, Villaneuva had specialized in British and French cuisine(烹饪) before his love turned to Chinese cooking.

"Wokstar is a fantastic new competition aimed at students across the UK. Our role here at Lu Ban is to talk about Chinese cuisine, Chinese culture, and introduce it to the rest of the UK. We thought, what better way to do that is to run a specifically Chinese cooking competition," said Lu Ban's head chef Dave Critchley. "We have had colleges from all over the country competing, and really, it's about showcasing how fantastic Chinese cuisine is."

Critchley said that in its founding year, the competition involved over 60 students. "I must say that the quality we've seen so far has been pleasantly surprising. I think it's the enthusiasm and the love for Chinese food that is really inspiring. It's great to see people getting really involved in this and really celebrating not just the food of China, but also the culture around it. And what we looked for in our finalists and our winner was actually someone who does understand the importance of Chinese cuisine.

Critchley's interest in Chinese cuisine started when he worked in Asian restaurants in Manchester before becoming head chef at Lu Ban.

"I was flown over to Tianjin in northern China, where I worked with some amazing chefs. It'reany opened my eyes. It was a life-changing experience and I have not looked back since," he said.

- 24. Who took part in the Wokstar 2022 contest?
 - A. Exchange students in China.
 - B. Cooks in the Lu Ban restaurant.
 - C. Young students in the world.
 - D. College students in the UK.
- 25. What was the purpose of holding the Wokstar 2022 contest?

88. A10联盟2021级京□上学期开学揽底联考·英语(牛津版)试题 第4页 共10页

OF BUILDING

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

3.55



- A. To discover more talented cooks.
- B. To understand Chinese cuisine and culture.
- C. To attract more customers to Lu Ban restaurant.
- D. To allow chefs to exchange their amazing cooking skills.
- 26. What does Dave Critchley mainly talk about in the 4th paragraph?
 - A. The great success of the contest.
 - B. The real importance of Chinese cuisine.
 - C. The richness of traditional Chinese culture.
 - D. The growing popularity of Chinese history in Britain.
- 27. What is the author's purpose in writing the text?
 - A. To share a pleasant experience.
 - B. To recommend a healthy lifestyle.
 - C. To report a Chinese cooking competition.
 - D. To persuade readers to come to love Chinese food.

C

New Zealand plans to put a price on sheep and cow burps(打嗝) to reduce greenhouse gas emissions(排放). If the plan is passed, New Zealand will become the first country to tax(征税) farmers on each burp of their cattle, since the burps give out methane(甲烷) into the atmosphere.

"There is no question that we need to cut the amount of methane we are putting into the atmosphere, and an effective emissions pricing system for agriculture will play a key part in how we achieve that," Climate Change Minister James Shaw said.

Animal agriculture is one of the leading causes of global warming. It is reportedly responsible for at least 14.5% of the world's emissions. Moreover, cows are by f_{i} the biggest contributors. This is so because they produce 40% of global methane when the burp, fart($\hbar E_{i}$) and produce waste. Also, methane is 80 times more warming than CO_{2} although it's shorter-lived in the atmosphere.

New Zealand, which has a population of five million people, has around 10 million cattle and 26 million sheep. "Almost half the country's total greenhouse gas emissions come from agriculture, mainly methane," the draft plan explained.

The "burp tax" is expected to take effect in 2025. Mr. shaw wants farming to be more environmentally friendly. He also wants farmers to change the way they farm. He wants them to feed their animals on seaweed instead of grass. This will produce fewer emissions. Mr. Shaw also said farmers can reduce the tax they pay by planting more trees. Another suggestion is for cows to wear special masks.

New Zealand's farmers support the government. They want to do their bit to help the environment.

- 28. Why will cattle's burps be taxed?
 - A. To raise more money.
- B. To feed more cattle.
- C. To limit cattle's price.
- D. To better the environment.
- 29. Which is a fact about New Zealand according to the text?

『多巻・A10联盟2021级高二上学期开学摸底联考・英语(牛津版) 试题 第5页 共10页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018

41

聖皇



- A. Its cows produce 40% of global methane.
- B. Its agriculture affects greenhouse gas emissions.
- C. It is responsible for at least 14.5% of the world's emission $_{0}$
- D. There is 80 times more methane than CO_2 ,
- 30. What can farmers do to pay less tax according to Mr. Shaw?
 - A. Plant more trees.
 - B. Correct their way to farm.
 - C. Feed their animals on grass.
 - D. Wear special masks when farming.
- 31. Which can be the best title of the text?
 - A. New Zealand reducing greenhouse gas emissions
 - B. New Zealand's greenhouse emissions and animal farming
 - C. New Zealand introducing a new tax to help the environmen
 - D. New Zealand's farmers joining in the fight against climate

11:

Counting stars is pretty difficult in areas with lots of light, like or cities. A study says even in the clearest skies, you're still seeing turbulence(涡流) watmosphere that makes stars twinkle. Want a truly perfect view of outer space? An mational research team has found the spot, but you'll need to wrap up warm. It's in Arbical

According to the University of New South Wales, turbace causes light coming from stars to bend as it, reaches the Earth's surface. Thambility(不稳定) in the air makes stars twinkle

The location in Antarctica, however, has so little turbule that it hardly interferes(千扰) with the light from stars, making the view extramally clear, The Chinese-led research team built a system of telescopes on the topolaplateau(高原), named Dome A, which sits 4,000 feet above sea level.

"Dome A is the highest point in the central plateau of Aurtica, and the atmosphere is extremely stable here, much more so than anywhere & n Earth," says UNSW Professor Michael Asmey. "The result is that the twinking of the stars is greatly reduced, and the star images are much sharper and brighter his special place even has advantages over the famous Hubble Space Telescope."

"Satellites are a lot more expensive," the astronomer explain But another advantage of making Earth-based observations is that you can alwayed the latest technology to your telescope on the ground. In space, everything is distributed. So you end up with technology in space lagging that on the ground by 10 per more."

One of the biggest advantages Dome A's location has is that would since Antarctica are very long. In fact, scientists will be able to track stars continuously since some nights in midwinter last for almost 24 hours.

- 32. Why is the view of stars extraordinarily clear in Antarctica?
 - A. Because stars appear bigger there.

6

B. Because turbulence hardly exists there.

_初 共10页 **『劣巻・A10**联盟2021级高二上学期开学模底联考・英语(牛津版)试题

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw



- C. Because there is little air pollution there.
- D. Because more light coming from stars arrives there.
- 3. What does the underlined word "lagging" in Paragraph 5 probably mean?

A. Based on.

B. Linked to.

C. Competing with.

D. Falling behind.

- 34. What makes Dome A specially great for astronomical observations?
 - A. It sits 4,000 feet above sea level.
 - B. It has very long winter nights there.
 - C. The famous Hubble Space Telescope is there.
 - D. Telescopes there are equipped with the latest technology.
- 35. In which section of the website are you likely to read the text?

A. Business.

B. Environment.

C. Science.

D. Tourism.

第一节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

With more people concerned about the environment, you can expect to see many more electric vehicles(EVs 电动汽车) on the road in future. ____ Drivers say there are a few things to get used to when switching to a vehicle powered by electricity. First of all, there's no clutch(离合器). Instead, drivers use a simple elector to put EVs in park, drive, and reverse.

The most obvious is that EVs don't rely on gas. This means drivers of electric cars don't need to stop at the gas station—in the long run, this can save a great deal of money. EVs are also low maintenance(维护). For example, they don't need oil changes. 第9 图 This is likely because of the placement of the battery which sits just below the seats. This helps keep the vehicle's center of gravity low.

Of course, there are also disadvantages. Most EVs can drive over 200 miles on one full charge 5 40 With limited charging stations in many areas, this could cause problems on long trips. Additionally, the batteries are expensive to replace. Finally, while EVs may save drivers' money on gas and maintenance in the long run, the price of buying an EV is often higher than that of a gas-powered vehicle.

- A. There are many benefits of owning an EV.
- B. At that point, though, they need to be recharged.
- C. Many drivers also report that EVs feel more secure.
- D. This may help them speed up faster than gas-powered cars.
- E. As the name suggests, electric vehicles rely on electricity alone.
- F. Many people prefer EVs because they can reduce their stress.

G. So what is it like to drive an electric vehicle instead of a gas-powered car?

多卷· A10联盟2021级高。上学期开学楼底联考、英语(牛律版)试题 第7页 共10页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



8

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 完形填空(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文, 从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中, 选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

37-year-old Kyle Semrau wasn't feeling well when he arrived home on Monday morning after his night job. Surprisingly, his 6-year-old daughter, Macie _ 41 to go to school that morning. Her parents eventually gave in and allowed ner to _ home that day with her 4-year-old brother Caleb and her dad. They didn't expect that _ would end up saving Kyle's life.

Kyle was soon feeling 144. Macie recalled hearing her father 45 start shouting. She and brother Caleb 146 to find him lying on the ground in the basement unconscious. I don't want to say this, but I thought he was going to ," said Macie. Timmediately Googled the Eliot Police for its number and 480 the police department." Meanwhile, Caleb did what he could to comfort his dad until arrived.

6-year-old Macie was able to <u>Jo</u> give the police their address, her dad's name and age. After first responders arrived and <u>Jo</u>, Kyle was rushed to hospital.

Kyle has now fully , and is grateful for all the help he received. "Just incredible all around. It's for children to look up to their fathers as heroes, but Macie is, and will always be my hero," said Kyle.

The Eliot Police Department was also __54_ with the little heroine's actions. "Great job, Macie!!! It was her __55_ thinking and swift action that saved her dad's life," said a police officer.

		- N. J. (1)				
		41. A. determined	B. refused	C. promised	D. prepared	_
	J	42. A. leave	B. work	C. come	D. stay	
	ī		B. effort	C. desire	D. opportunity	ž
	C	44. A. tougher	B. calmer	C. worse	D. securer	£
	A	45. A. suddenly	B. definitely	C. actually	D. eventually	
i Lu	Ļ	46. A. expected	B. returned	C. ran	D. seemed	D€
2	13	47. A. arrive	B. die	C. lose	D. stop	-
A	D	48. A. called	B. skipped	C. assumed	D. recommended	-
	t,	49. A. information	B. hope	C. confidence	D. help	
	~	50. A. individually	B. responsibly	C. correctly	D. anxiously	
	į	51. A. settled down	B. stayed up	C. turned back +	r D. took over	ι, ·
	t	The state of the s	B. recovered	C. suffered	D. responded	,
	1	53. A. natural	B. necessary	C. interesting	D. fortunate	7
	•	54. A. annoyed	B. challenged	C. ensured	D. impressed	_
		55. A. independent	B. sharp	C. positive	D. serious	

▶ 3.8. • A10联盟2021级高二上学期开学模底联考・英语(牛津版)试题 第8页 共10页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



以

ιy

,0

11

t

Э

)

21

9

1

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,每小题 1.5 万,柳刀 10 刀 / National Han, 在空白处填入 1 个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。 National Handwriting Day _ (fall) on January 23rd. Its aim is to stress Handwriting is of practical 15/20 the significance of the skill of handwriting. Handwriting is of practical psicon and (important) in today's world where people use a computer keyboard more than a pen or pencil. Some people are worried that in the future, handwriting might become a

The Writing Instrument Manufacturers Association (WIMA) _ 59 (start) National Handwriting Day in 1977. The day January 23rd was chosen because this is the birthday of John Hancock, was the first person to sign the American Declaration of Independence one of the most important documents in America's history. WIMA says: "National Handwriting Day is _ 61 re-explore the purity and power of handwriting." chance for all of us to

Handwriting is more like an art rather than _ 62 (simple) writing. We can use it to express -63 (we) and be creative. A higher art form is calligraphy(书法). People can study how to write a single letter for many years. Everyone's handwriting is unique. We only need to see the front of a letter __ 64 __ (recognize) the handwriting of someone we know. Experts can even analyze our handwriting and explain kind of personality we have. What does your handwriting say about you?

第四部分 写作 (共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分 15分)

假定你是校学生会的李华,正在筹备创办英语角。请写一封倡议书,邀请同 学们积极参加。内容包括:

- 1. 英语角筹备情况介绍;
- 2. 发出倡议。

- 1. 写作词数应为80左右(开头和结尾已给出,但不计入总词数);
 - 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Dear friends,				
	- 10 T			1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
-27		 		
				
,				
Thank you.				andres a
, ·			The Student	Union

A10联盟2021级高二上学期升学摸底联考,英语(牛津版)试题 第9页 共10页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



10

第二节(满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成 的短文。

It pays to have friends in "high" places!

Last year, Brody Ridder of Westminster, Colorado changed schools because he was being bullied(霸凌). Sadly, the problem didn't go away at his new school, The Academy of Charter Schools. When the school yearbook came out at the end of his sixth grade year, no one in his class wanted to sign his book.

Brody says he approached several classmates to ask them to sign, but they refused. The few who did sign only wrote down their names carelessly with no personal notes for Brody. Except for a couple of teachers' notes, his pages were completely blank.

Greatly disappointed, Brody sat down and wrote in the book himself. "Hope you make some more friends. - - Brody Ridder," he wrote.

Mom Cassandra Ridder was sad indeed when she read the note and heard how cruelly he'd been treated. She took a picture of the note and shared it online for parents of students at Brody's school. She had no idea it would lead to discussions all over town!

Parents were so sad to read Brody's note to himself that they encouraged their children to reach out to the boy the next day. Rising senior Simone Lightfoot was one of the teenagers who heard the sixth grader's story, and she understood his embarrassment. She and other high school students spent hours talking about Brody, coming up with a plan to help lift his spirits and make him feel less alone.

"We all just started planning that the next day we were going to go and sign this kid's yearbook," said Logan South, another rising senior.

						20
1. 续写	词数压	立为 150 左右	7, 1 day	. 7 D. Y.	$\mathbf{x}_{j,-1} \mathbf{k}$	4

准意: a vine have lightly south a bloom

	entremental to the control of the	答题卡的相应d Just that.	- control At Append or At the	8-	
 .	- 558. (i. 4	v is he.	=	:	
	t, v.b. ţ		5 (4)2 (4).		
名 REV RET T					
	* N		es also reached		
es.		i - J iring samang sama Samang samang saman			

		- 10 - 1	J		

多卷· A10联盟2021级高工上学期开学模版联考·英语(牛津版)试题 第10页 共10页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018 官方网站: www.zizzs.com



多卷·A10联盟2021级高二上学期开学摸底联考 英语 (牛津版)参考答案

第一部分 听力 1—5 BCBBC 第二部分 阅读 第一节 阅读理解	6—10 ACBAB	11—15 CBBBC	16—20 BBACC	
21—23 ACD 第二节 短文填空	24—27 DBAC	28—31 DBAC	32—35 BDBC	
36—40 GDACB 第三部分 语言运用 第一节 完形填空				
41—45 BDACA 第二节 语法填空	46—50 CBADC	51—55 DBADB		
56. falls 61. a	57. importance 62. simply	58. lost 63. ourselves	59. started 64. to recognize	60. who 65. what
第四部分 写作 第一节				

One possible version:

Dear friends,

Good news for you. In order to arouse our interest in learning English and improve our listening and speaking, the Student Union is planning to set up an English corner on campus on weekends. We have sent out invitations to foreign teachers and exchange students in our school, many of whom have accepted our invitation and will be present at our English corner. It is wise that we should take advantage of these opportunities and communicate with them. Let's take an active part and we are sure to learn a lot.

Thank you.

第二节

One possible version:

The next day, they did just that. A big group of teenagers stepped into Brody's classroom and announced they were there to sign his yearbook. They filled the pages with phone numbers, words of encouragement, and offers of friendship. Brody's yearbook collected more than 100 signatures. One of the notes to Brody Ridder read, "Brody! I know we don't know you, but I know you are the coolest kid! If you ever need anything call your senior friends!"

Not surprisingly, Brody's classmates also reached out to him. When they saw the cool upper classmen signing his yearbook, they wanted to sign it too! You can imagine how joyful Brody was. "It just made me feel better as a person," he said. "I don't know how to explain it. It just makes me feel better on the inside." Meanwhile, Brody's mom says she was deeply touched by the community support, and feels encouraged by these teens' actions. "It made me feel like there's hope for the school, there's hope for humanity and there're a lot of good kids in this world," she said.

- 【解题导语】这是一篇应用文。介绍了几家公立图书馆借书的规章制度。 21.A 细节理解题。根据"General Borrowing Rules"中的"3 days for new DVDs"可知,新的 DVD 可以借 3 天。 22.C 细节理解题。根据"First-time borrowers are limited to 2 items."可知,首次借书者仅限借 2 个。
- 推理判断题。根据"General Borrowing Rules"中的"2 weeks for new books"可知,新书可以借两周时间。再结合"Fines"

- 细节理解题。根据第三段内容可知,"鲁班工坊"的大厨 Dave Critchley 介绍了举办中餐烹饪比赛的初衷是谈论中国烹 饪和中国文化,并将其介绍给英国其他地区。
- 目的是为了介绍这次比赛。

- 【解题导语】这是一篇说明文。新西兰打算对牛羊收"打嗝"税!它们排的甲烷太多,不利于低碳减排。 28.D 推理判断题。根据第一段中的"New Zealand plans to put a price on sheep and cow burps(打嗝) to reduce greenhouse gas emissions(排放)。"可知,使税是为了减少温室气体排放。
- 29.B 细节理解题。根据第四段中的"Almost half the country's total greenhouse gas emissions come from agriculture, mainly methane"可知,新西兰是位于大洋洲的农业大国,几乎一半的温室气体排放来自农业,主要是甲烷。
 30.A 细节理解题。根据第五段中的"Mr. Shaw also said farmers can reduce the tax they pay by planting more trees."可知,农场
- 主们可以通过种树而少纳税
- 31.C 标题归纳题。这是一篇新闻报道,文章首段首句点明主题。本文主要讲述的是新西兰宣布了一项引起轰动的法律草案: 计划从 2025 年开始,将向本国农民的牛羊征收"打嗝税"。选项 C 最能概括全文主旨。 【解题导语】这是一篇说明文。科学家发现,在南极的一个被称为穹顶 A (Dome A) 的地方最适合观星,在那里看到的星
- 星几乎不会闪。 32.B 细节理解题。根据第三段内容可知,研究人员发现,南极洲涡流几乎不存在,使得在穹顶 A 观察到的星星特别清晰。

『多巻· A10联盟2021级高二上学期开学摸底联考·英语(牛津版)参考答案 第1页 共3页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



- 33.D 词义猜测题。根据划线单词前面两句话可知,在地球上进行观测的另一个好处是, 你总是可以在地面上的望远镜上添 加最新的技术。在太空中,一切都是延迟的。由此推断,太空中望远镜技术比陆地上的要落后很多年。也就是说,划线单词 lagging 意思是"落后"。
- 线单词 lagging 意思是"落后"。

 34.B 细节理解题。根据最后一段内容可知,穹顶 A (Dome A) 的位置最大的优点之一是南极洲的冬夜很长。事实上,由于仲冬的一些夜晚持续了近 24 小时,科学家将能够连续跟踪居屋。

 35.C 推理判断题。这是一篇新闻报道,向读者介绍了世界上最适合观星的地方——穹顶 A (Dome A) 。文章还详细解释说明了为什么在这里最适合天文观察。显然,这是一篇科技新闻报道,最可能出现在网站的科技板块。【解题导语】这是一篇说明文。介绍了电动汽车与传统的燃油汽车的差异。

 36.G 根据空格后文及下一段描述可知,这里说的是驾驶电动汽车与传统的燃油汽车的巨大差异。选项 G 意思是"那么驾驶电动汽车而不是燃油汽车是什么感觉呢?",起到导入下文的作用,符合语境。

 37.D 空格前一句意思是"由于电动汽车是由电力驱动的,所以只要驾驶员一踩油门,电动汽车就会产生全功率"。而选项 D (这可能会帮助它们比燃油汽车更快地加速。)是对前一句作解释说明的,与前一句意义上自然衔接,符合语境。

 38.A 空格处是主题句,空格后面说的都是电动汽车的优点。故选 A。

- 这一段还是在描述电动汽车的优点。选项 C 意思是"许多司机也表示电动汽车感觉更安全",符合语境。且空格后一句解释说明"为什么电动汽车更安全",与空格这一句自然衔接。 39.C
- 40.B 这一段是在描述电动汽车的不足之处。首先说的是电动汽车续航能力。空格前一句说,大多数电动汽车一次充满电可以行驶 200 英里以上。选项 B(不过,在那个时候,它们需要再充电。)与前一句意义上一致,符合语境。 【解题导语】这是一篇记叙文。父亲突患重病,昏迷不醒。危急时刻,六岁的女儿通过谷歌搜索到当地警察局电话,并报警

求助。女儿的快速反应救了爸爸一命。

- 41.B 根据下句"Her parents eventually gave in and allowed her to <u>42</u> home that day with her 4-year-old brother Caleb and her dad."可知,女儿这一天拒绝(refused)上学。
- 42.D 女儿这一天拒绝上学,她的父母最终让步了,允许她那天留在(stay)家里,和 4 岁的弟弟凯勒布以及她的父亲在一起。
- 他们没想到这个决定 (decision) 最终会救了凯尔的命。 43.A
- 44.C 凯尔很快感觉更糟(worse)了。
- 45.A 小女孩后来回忆说,她听到父亲突然(suddenly)开始大声叫喊。 46.C 听到父亲大声叫喊,她和弟弟凯勒布连忙跑去(ran),发现他躺在地下室的地上不省人事。
- 47.B 发现父亲躺在地下室的地上不省人事,小女孩觉得父亲可能没救了,故填 die。 48.A 小姑娘立即在谷歌上搜索了艾略特警察局的电话号码,并打电话(called)给警察局求助。
- 49.D 与此同时,四岁的儿子凯勒布尽力安慰他的父亲,直到救援(help)到来。
- 50.C 6岁的小姑娘马西埃能够准确地(correctly)告诉警方他们的地址,她父亲的名字和年龄。
- 51.D 第一批救援人员很快到达并接管(took over)后,不省人事的凯尔被紧急送往医院。
- 52.B 凯尔现在已经完全康复 (recovered)了,他很感激所有的帮助。
- "真的令人难以置信。孩子们把父亲视为英雄很自然(natural),但马西埃现在是,且将来永远是我的英雄。"凯尔说道。 53.A
- 54.D 艾略特警察局也对小女英雄的行为印象深刻(impressed)。 55.B "马西埃,做得漂亮!!! 是她敏锐的(sharp)思维和迅速的行动救了她爸爸的命,"一名警官说。

【解题导语】这是一篇说明文。每年的 1 月 23 日是全国手书日(National Handwriting Day)。本文介绍了这个节日的由来和 设立初衷。

56. falls 考查主谓一致和时态。这里说的是一般性情况,用一般现在时;主语是第三人称单数,谓语动词要用

单数。

考查词性转换。空格中所填单词在句中作介词 of 的宾语,需用其名词形式 57. importance 58. lost 考查非谓语动词。lose 的过去分词形式 lost 相当于一个形容词,意思是"丢失的"。

考查时态。in 1977 是具体的过去时间作状语,谓语动词用一般过去时。 59. started

考查定语从句。关系代词 who 指代先行词 John Hancock, 引导非限制性定语从句,在从句中作主语。 60. who

61. a

考查冠词。此处表泛指,且 chance 是以辅音音素开头。 考查词性转换。空格中所填单词在句中修饰动名词 writing,故用其副词形式。 62. simply 63, ourselves 考查代词。express oneself 是习惯搭配,意思是"表达自己的思想(感情,意见)等"。

64. to recognize 考查非谓语动词。此处是不定式短语作目的状语。

考查名词性从句。what kind of personality we have 是宾语从句,what 用作连接代词,表示"什么"。 65, what

附听力部分录音原文:

Text 1

- W: So Todd, do you like going to the zoo?
- M: Yes, but it's a bit far. I'm busy with my business and it's hard to find time to go there.
- W: I've hardly been there. I hate the smell of animals.

Text 2

W: I've given up using the car and I go to work on this now. I can move through the traffic easily, and riding it is good exercise for me.

M: Oh, that's good! I think I need a change, too. I'm tired of waiting long for a bus.

Text 3

M: Mr. White asked me to go to his office after class, so I can't go to the theater at 6:00.

W: Don't worry. We can go and see the movie tomorrow.

M: Would you please wait for me in the library? When I'm done, I will give you a call.

Text 4

12

- W: What do you usually have for breakfast?
- M: Fried cakes. But sometimes I have fried rice for a change. What about you?
- W: I often have noodles for breakfast.

『多巻· A10联盟2021级高二上学期开学摸底联考·英语(牛津版)参考答案 第 2 页 共 3 页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



Text 5

W: Jason, who is going to take care of your dog while you travel abroad? You can't take it with you, can you?

M: Of course I can't.

W: Do you need a hand?

M: Thanks, Nancy. My neighbor Mark is always there for me when I need some help.

Text 6

M: Whenever I come to visit, David is always watching TV.

W: You're right. He likes watching the soccer games in particular.

M: Oh, I see. But I like watching news better.

W: When a soccer game comes, he doesn't even eat or sleep.

M: My brother is the same way. He likes watching soccer so much that it's almost like a lover.

W: I can't understand why they're so crazy about soccer.

Text 7

W: Hurry up, Bob. We are about to visit your grandparents this morning.

M: Yes, Mom. I am coming

W: Take a shower first, then we will go to the supermarket to buy something for your grandparents.

M; All right, Mom.

W: What are you doing in the yard, Bob?

M: I am doing morning exercises. I want to be stronger by doing morning exercises.

W: Good! You can benefit by daily exercise.

M: What are we going to buy for my grandparents, Mom?

W: Some delicious foods, T-shirts and gym equipment.

M: Oh, you are so considerate, Mom.

Text 8

M: Hi, I am interested in signing my kids up for your summer camp program. They are 3 and 5 years old.

W: Thanks. We have different themes in different months. The topic in June is "Amazing Artists", the topic in July is "Under the Sea", and the topic in August is "Adventure in the Forest", and kids can learn more about nature.

M: Sounds really great. I'd like to sign them up for the "Under the Sea" camp.

W: Cool. So did your 3-year-old kid complete potty training?

M: Sorry, what is potty training? Is it some special training or safety training for the camp?

W: Oh, "Potty training" means your kid already knows how to use the toilet by themselves.

M: OK. Then, they are good to go. So the price for the first child is \$110 and the second has a \$10 discount. Is that correct?

W: That is right.

Text 9

W: Hello, the Grand Woodward Hotel. What can I do for you?

M: I'd like to book a room for the fourth weekend in December. Do you have any rooms?

W: Yes, sir. And what is the exact date of your arrival?

M: The 24th.

W: How long will you be staying?

M: I'll be staying for two nights.

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

W: And would you like a room with twin beds or a double bed?

M: A double bed, please.

W: Great. And would you prefer to have a room with a view of the ocean?

M: Yes, I'd love to. What's the price of the room?

W: Your room is \$590 per night. Now what is your name?

M: Charles Hannighan.

W: Alright, Mr. Hannighan. Your room has been made for the 24th of December for a room with a double bed and a view of the ocean. Check-in is at 2 o'clock. If you have any other questions, please do not hesitate to call us.

M: Great, thank you.

W: My pleasure.

Text 10

M: 3-year-old Michael, who went missing from his home for more than five hours, was reunited with his parents on Monday afternoon after a middle school student found him inside an empty house in his neighborhood.

Police and neighbors began searching for Michael after he was reported missing on Monday morning from his home in Greenwood. The boy's father, who was watching him, took a nap. When the father woke up, he couldn't find his son. The boy was last seen around 9:00 am. Safety officials arranged for a team to search a nearby river. The neighbors worked in teams and walked through the streets of the district in an effort to bring the missing child home safe.

When the young student found Michael, he was playing alone without crying. Police said the boy walked to a nearby home and entered through an unlocked door.

『号巻・ A10联盟2021级高二上学期开学摸底联考・英语(牛津版)参考答案 第 3 页 共 3 页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线





14

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830